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 CAPITAL PROJECTS
New Public Works Facilities
Work continues on all aspects of the new facility with the rough in electrical, plumbing, and HVAC being complete with just the finish work to be 
done. All of the drywall has been installed in the administration building and has the first coat of paint applied. The tracks for the ceiling are going 
in and the floor has been polished and sealed. The salt storage building has been painted and the roof is close to completion. The maintenance 
building is complete with just punch items to complete.  The fence around the facility is going in and the concrete lot is being poured in sections. 
 
Street Reconstruction Projects
The first couple of street projects of the new fiscal year went out to bid, with the bids being opened in August. The first project will see full 
concrete street replacements on Hayden Drive and Yager Court. The contract was awarded to Jefferson Contracting with a tentative start date of 
mid October. The second project will be an asphalt overlay on Theodore Court with the contract being awarded to Riegler Blacktop, but no start 
date has been set.

Annual Programs
There are three programs that the Public Works Department puts out to bid annually and they are Sidewalk Replacement, Crack Sealing, and 
Street Striping.. 

Sidewalk Replacement Program
The sidewalk replacement contract was awarded to Humphrey Concrete. The plan is to start in early fall with completion before the winter 
months. 
Crack Sealing
The crack sealing contract was award to Scodeller Construction. A start date in early spring is expected.
Street Striping
The street striping contract was awarded to A&A Safety. This will see all the long line stripes, stop bars, and arrows painted with a KYTC 
approved traffic paint with reflective glass beads embedded into the paint. A&A completed this project in August.

Capital Park Improvements
John P. Tumlin and Sons are still working on the phase 3 portion of Silverlake Park. The concrete path, electric and shelter pads are complete and 
Duke Energy has installed the new poles to feed power to this end of the park. Shelters are being erected and the rest of the plaza is being 
poured in sections. The project is expected to be complete by the end of the first week in September.

           PROGRAMS
Sign Replacement Program
The Public Works Sign Department has been 
working in zone 3 replacing street ID’s. 24 have 
been changed since July. 174 total street ID’s 
have been changed over to the new design. The 
old signs have been made available for 
purchase and all proceeds are donated to the E 
Angels Program. 

Mowing
The Public Works team members have been 
busy mowing the City’s parks and right of ways. 
A crew of 4 team members are scheduled to cut 
all the parks and right of ways every week. PW 
crews have worked 303 man hours to keep our 
parks and right of ways looking exceptional. 
August has been relatively hot and dry. The 
Public Works Department has also been 
continuously watering the new installs at Cahill 
Commons and the new trees throughout the city. 
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